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Frasai na seachtaine (phrase of the week)
Céard atá cearr leat? – Tá mé tinn / Tá pian

i mo cheann
What’s wrong with you? - I am sick / I’ve a

pain in my head

Cuman na mBunscoil
Our hurlers took part in the Mini 7s in

Rathangan on Wednesday. There were some
great performances and clear

improvements in the skill levels. The girls
will play in the camogie Mini 7s next Friday

Seachtain na Gaeilge 
Seachtain na Gaeilge is coming to a close

over the weekend and hopefully the
children got to experience a renewed grá

for the Irish language and the Irish
culture. We had a Lá Glas & Céilí mór,
traditional irish musicians, active Irish

lessons and activities, writing
competitions, speakers of the week and

many other fun activities to promote the
language. A huge thanks to Mrs. Tyrrell

for organising these events. Míle
buíochas

Some videos and pictures can be seen on
our X (Twitter) page

Confirmation 25/26
The heartiest of congratulations to the 35
boys and girls in 6th class who made their

Confirmation today.  I hope that it has a
profound impact on all of these young
people and that they have a wonderful

day of celebration. 

Beannachtai na Féile Pádraig 

 
Ciarán O’Toole

Principal

Anti Bullying survey for the pupils
We recently surveyed the 2nd - 6th

class students on Anti Bullying and the
following are some of the results: 

95% felt safe and happy in the
school 

7% did not know what bullying
behaviour was

9% said that people were being left
out or ignored on purpose

25% said that there was malicious
rumours or gossip online

88% felt that there was an adult in
school that they could talk to

about bullying

1st class performance 
Mrs. Mooney’s 1st class assembly

performance is now available on our
YouTube channel


